
Chief Edward Sangris and Band Council 
Yellowknives Dene First Nation (Detah) 
PO BOX 2514 
YELLOWKNIFE, NT  X1A 2P8 

             By Email 
Chief Ernest Betsina and Band Council 
Yellowknives Dene First Nation (Ndılǫ) 
PO BOX 2514 
YELLOWKNIFE, NT  X1A 2P8

Dear Chief Sangris and Chief Betsina: 

Responsible Ministers’ Decision to Adopt the Recommendation of the  
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board and Allow the Diavik 
Diamond Mines Inc.’s Kimberlite Deposition Proposal to Resume the Regulatory Process 

The responsible ministers from the Government of the Northwest Territories (GNWT) and the 
Government of Canada (Canada) have recently concluded the decision phase for the 
environmental assessment of Diavik Diamond Mines Inc.’s (Diavik) proposal to store processed 
kimberlite in pits and underground (the Project). Their decision was to approve the Project 
subject to the implementation of six measures and the commitments from Diavik.  

Previous communication with the Yellowknives Dene First Nation 
On February 19, 2019, the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board (Review 
Board) referred the Project to environmental assessment. The GNWT and Canada wrote to the 
Yellowknives Dene First Nation (YKDFN) on March 15, 2019 to advise you of potential 
government decisions relating to this Project. The letter also noted that both governments 
would be relying on the Review Board’s process to assist in fulfilling Aboriginal consultation 
requirements in relation to the Project. Both governments also encouraged the YKDFN to 
participate in the Review Board’s process. 

Responsible ministers also wrote to YKDFN after the Review Board released its 
recommendation. In concluding its environmental assessment process, the Review Board 
released its Report of Environmental Assessment and Reasons for Decision (REA) on January 6, 
2020. The GNWT and Canada wrote to you at that time to continue dialogue regarding potential 
responsible ministers’ decisions relating to the Review Board’s findings in the REA. 
Responsible ministers also asked the YKDFN if the REA addressed concerns as they relate to 
potential adverse Project impacts on your members’ asserted Aboriginal and Treaty rights.  

Consideration of concerns raised by Indigenous governments and organizations 
In making the decision to adopt the Review Board’s recommendation, responsible ministers 
considered comments made by Indigenous governments and organizations (IGOs). This 
included what responsible ministers heard from the YKDFN during the environmental 
assessment and after the REA was issued. Your letter of February 7, 2020 agreed with the 
Review Board’s recommendation as it “took into due consideration concerns of cultural 
significance…and arrived at commendable measure[s] regarding consultation.”  
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